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 Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Thank you for being so patient and cooperative this week when we had to close the school at short 
notice due to the disrupted water supply. Decisions to close the school will always be the very last 
resort, so we appreciate your understanding that we had no alternative under the circumstances. 
Despite the disruption, the children have still had a busy and productive week. It is good to see them 
settling into their new classes and stepping up to the new expectations of their new year group. 
Reception class have had their first full days at school this week, and they have done fantastically well 
adapting to their new routines.  
 
It was nice to see so many parents at the ‘Meet the Teacher’ meetings for Year 4, 5 and 6 on 
Tuesday. We hope you found them useful - the teachers enjoyed the opportunity to meet you all. 
Please find details of the rescheduled meeting for Year 2 and Year 3 parents later in this newsletter. 
For anyone who couldn’t make the sessions, slides will be shared shortly.  
 
Congratulations to our school council representatives who have been elected for the academic year 
2023 – 24. Two children from each class in Year 2 – 6 were voted by their classmates to be their pupil 
voice representative in the school council meetings that will be held with me over the course of the 
school year. I’m looking forward to meeting with them all soon.  
 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
Miss Macklearn 
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Friday 15th September 2023 

 School Trips Payments/Permissions 

 
Year 6 
18th September, Junior Citizen, children will return to 
school for their usual lunch (either school hot meal or 
packed lunch provided from home), children to wear PE Kit. 
 
12th October, School on the River, please complete the 
payment and permission ASAP as this is now overdue. 
Packed lunch required, either provide one from home or 
pre-book a school provided trip lunch here, children to wear 
PE Kit. 
 
16th October Canoeing and Kayaking at the Lensbury, 
Please complete the permission by 4th October. Packed 
lunch required, either provide one from home or pre-book a 
school provided trip lunch here. More information regarding 
clothing needs will be sent ASAP. 
 
Monday 24th June to Friday 28th June 2024 Bowles 
Activity Centre, please complete and return the reply slip 
and action your non-refundable deposit by Friday 13th 
October 2023. 
 

Year 5 
Tuesday 7th to Friday 10th May 2024 Isle of Wight trip, 
please complete and return the reply slip and action your 
a non-refundable deposit by Monday 18th September 
2023 to secure your childs place.  
 

Year 4 
Roman Museum on Friday 20th October,  children need to 
be at school at the earlier time of 08:15am for the coach to 
depart at 08:30am. Please complete the permission and 
payment within your child’s SCOPAY account by 1st 
October. Packed lunch required, either provide one from 
home or pre-book a school provided trip lunch here. 
 

Year 3 
14th November – Stonehenge, more details to follow. 
 

Year 2 
22nd November – Great Fire of London Tour, more details to 
follow. We do require two adult volunteers for this trip, if you 
can help (full school day) please let the office staff know 
ASAP. Thank you. 
 

Whole School 
5th December - Pantomime, more details to follow.  
 

 
 

 Celebration Worship 
For hard work, great improvement or good behaviour  

CLASS  

Friendship Whole Class 

Endurance Ben 

Peace Clara 

Forgiveness Max 

Reverence Finley 

Service Adrika 

Justice James 
 
 
 

 
Rescheduled ‘Meet the Teacher’ 
meeting for Year 2 and Year 3 parents 
These meeting will now take place on Tuesday 26th 
September, 3.30 – 4pm in your child’s classroom. There will 
be the option to join the meeting online using the following 
code: 
 
Codes sent via email. 
 
 
 

 
 

Flu Vaccinations  
The NHS Richmond School Immunisation Team will be at 
Bishop Perrin School on Friday 6th October 2023 (AM only) 
to administer the vaccination. A letter was sent out to all this 
week, please read the letter and complete one consent form 
for each child to ensure your child receives their vaccination. 
https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2023/richmond  
 
Link to Parent Flu Leaflet  
 
If you have any queries, please contact the immunisation 
team below. 
HRCH.ImmunisationTeamMailbox@nhs.net Tel: 0203 691 
1019 
 
 

Attendance 

The previous week’s attendance; 

CLASS % 

Friendship 100 

Endurance 100 

Peace 97.78 

Forgiveness 95.56 

Reverence 99.44 

Service 98.89 

Justice 98.28 
 

 

 
 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
https://www.scopay.com/landing
https://forms.gle/gCtQq2tnmEofkuP57
https://www.scopay.com/landing
https://forms.gle/wuEHwgjseqZE9WUw7
https://www.scopay.com/landing
https://www.scopay.com/landing
https://forms.gle/HhrGE2F1B42YasKA9
https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2023/richmond
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1165161/UKHSA-12652-protecting-your-child-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers.pdf


2 | P a g e  
Bishop Perrin C of E Primary School is a Nut Free School  info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk 
  https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these 

should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to 
the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James 

 

 
 

Year 1 Request 
Please could Year 1 children bring a small/ medium sized 
cardboard box to school on Monday.  
Thank you, Mrs Beith.  

 
 

Year 1 & Year R School Association 
Coffee Morning 
Dear Reception and Year 1 parents,  
We (the School Association Chairs) would like to invite 
you to a coffee morning on Thursday 21st September, 
9.15-9.45am.  We didn’t have the opportunity to meet 
Year 1 parents last year which is why we are reaching out 
to you also.  It’s a chance to have a relaxed chat regarding 
school events with a cup of tea / coffee and biscuits.  
 
If you can make it please could you rsvp to our sa email 
sa.bishopperrin@gmail.com  so that we have an idea of 
numbers.  
 
We look forward to meeting you soon!  
 
Best Wishes  
Hannah and Maddy 
Co-Chairs to the Bishop Perrin C of E School Association 

 
 
 

Reading Practise Books 
Children in Y1 and Y2 have had their reading practise 
books assigned online today.  

School Calendar  
The school calendar can be found permanently on our 
website. All important dates and events such as clubs, class 
assemblies, trips etc. are here for your information. 
 

 
 

 

Pupil Progress in the Juniors 
Starting this term, pupils in Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 will be 
bringing home tests papers, which have been completed at 
school.  This will include weekly times table tests and 
incorrect spellings, which they will record in their homework 
diaries so that parents/carers can keep track of pupil 
progress.  In December, children will sit assessments in 
reading, writing, SPAG (spelling, punctuation and grammar) 
and maths; these papers will also be sent home once they 
have been marked and results recorded. 
 
 
 

Secondary transfer information for Year 
5 and 6 parents  
For information about visiting secondary schools and how to 
apply for a place for Year 7 for your child please visit this 
part of our website.  
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